
 

 

  
‘’We are growing and learning together in God’s love’ 

 

Wednesday 17th  July 2019 

 
Sporting updates,  

 A very well done, to the children who represented the school in the 

athletics tournament. A big well done to Mia, Charlie, George, Ryan, 

Jensen, Rosie, Alice and Mason who came a fabulous 3rd place.  

 

Statutory tests 

A big well done to all the children that have taken their phonics screening, the key stage 1 

and 2 standardised assessments tests (SATs). The children have all showed great motivation 

and resilience to work hard before and through the test weeks.  

 

Cathedral visit 

The year 6 children attended Blackburn Cathedral for a wonderful service of celebration 

and reflection in preparation for their next journey onto secondary school. Schools from 

across the diocese attended. Children were, once again, great ambassadors for our 

school.  

 

End of term disco  

 PTFA are organising this final event on Thursday 18th July from 5.30pm. This is open to 

all children. Tickets are available from the school office at £2.00 each ticket.   

 

Leavers’ service 

You are warmly welcome to join us in church Tuesday 23rd July at 9.00am for the 

leavers’ service. 

 

May Bank Holiday  

Please make a note of the change to a national holiday Bank holiday. This will no longer be 

on Monday 4th May but on Friday 8th May.  

School will be open on Monday 4th May and closed on Friday 8th May.  

 

Dinner money/ breakfast and after school money  

Please ensure that all monies are paid and you are up to date with any outstanding 

balances. September will see the launch of the new online payment. Further information 

will come home regarding this when we return, but in the meantime ensure we have your 

correct email address in school.  

 

Uniform 

If you have ordered uniform for September, please pay and collect from the office as soon 

as possible.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

Activity clubs 

This week is the final week of all the after school activity clubs. 

 

Music tuition 

Please remember to register with Lancashire Music Service if your child wishes to continue 

with guitar or Ukulele tuition when we return. For any other interested pupils we do have 

some spare leaflets in the office giving more information.  

 

School lunches 

A polite reminder for year 2 pupils. If your child will be having school lunches when they 

move into year 3, please note that the meals become payable at £2.30 per lunch unless 

you are in receipt of free school meals. 

 

Search for a hero  

We have welcomed Emma and Martin from Inspire schools to lead worship throughout the 

year. They are based at Living Waters Church in Chorley. They are inviting children to a 

summer club ‘Search for a Hero’ taking place 10am - 12.30 Monday 29th July until Friday 2nd 

August. This is open to all primary aged children.  Spare information leaflets in the porch or 

contact them on www.lwchurch.co.uk  

It is £6 a day or £20 for the week. 

 

End of term 

School closes on Tuesday 23rd July at 2pm. No after school club. 

School opens on Tuesday 3rd September at 8.45am  

 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your continued support 

and encouragement. The Coppull St John’s family is a wonderful community and I 

feel very blessed to be part of it. I look forward to working with you all in the new 

academic year. I wish you and your family a very happy summer holidays and for 

the children a safe return to school in September.  
 

 

‘I know God has a plan, I pray for direction to follow it, 
patience to wait on it, and knowledge to know when it has come’ 

Proverbs 2 v6. 
 

 

http://www.lwchurch.co.uk/

